
Summary Notes – June 13, 2017 
Savannah River Site (SRS) Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) 

Facilities Disposition & Site Remediation (FDSR) Committee Meeting 
 
The SLM Committee held a meeting on Tuesday, June 13, 2017, from 4:30 – 6:20 pm, at the 
Department of Energy Meeting Center in Aiken, SC. It was also streamed online via YouTube 
and posted to the CAB website and YouTube channel. The purpose of this meeting was to receive 
updates on the Point of Contact status. There was also time set aside for committee discussion 
and public comments. 
 
Attendees: 
 
CAB: 
 
Daniel Kaminski 
Cathy Patterson 
Bill Rhoten 
Earl Sheppard 
Robert Smith 
Nina Spinelli 
Joyce Underwood 
Mary Weber 
Bobbie Williams 

 DOE/Contractors/Others: 
 
Avery Hammett, DOE-SR 
Michael Mikolanis, DOE-SR 
Dejon Bligen, DOE-SR 
Rachel Lambeth, DOE-SR 
Kim Cauthen, SRNS 
James Tanner, S&K 
Federica Staton, S&K 
Chelsea Gitzen, S&K 

 Agency Liaisons: 
 
Deidre Lloyd, EPA 
 
Stakeholders: 
 
Tomoaki Kishine, TEPCO 
Janie Scott, GA WAND 
Natalie Q. Herringh, GA 
WAND 

 
Committee Welcome: Cathy Patterson, FDSR Vice Chair 

 
CAB member Patterson welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
 

Point of Contact Status Update: Avery Hammett, DOE-SR 
 

Mrs. Hammett reviewed the current projects related to the committee prevue. She noted that 
there was an update to the exceedance noted at the previous full board meeting – the conclusion 
was that it was a lab error.  
 

Committee Discussion: Community Involvement Plan 
 
CAB member Patterson opened discussion on the presentation given at the previous full board 
meeting regarding the Community Involvement Plan. CAB member Daniel Kaminski asked if 
SRS had rated the current CIP to see if it met its goals. Michael Mikolanis, DOE-SR, noted that 
the development and execution solicits topics of interest and ways to reach the public from 
public input, which contributes to the creation of the CIP. He continued to note that this plan is 
updated and reviewed every three years or as appropriate, which is why public opinion is 
currently being sought. Brian Hennessey, DOE-SR, noted that the last update to this plan stated 
that DOE-SR stated they were going to gather new public concerns in the next revision, and the 
CIP is not a script for the Community Involvement Program. He noted that there is a lot of 
preparation and work being done for outreach and public interact which goes above and beyond. 
He continued to note that the CIP covers requirements and not all emerging issues. Deidre 
Lloyd, EPA, noted that the CIP is a robust plan. CAB member Patterson went through each 
objective, asking for CAB input on how they’re being carried out.  


